
Meet Mrs Beach

My name is Mrs Beach and I  am the
new Maths teacher that has joined
Mrs Stratton’s amazing department.  I
have loved getting to know the
school ,  staff  and students over my
first few weeks here.

I  am really passionate about maths
and want to show students how
interesting maths is.  Also I  want
students to understand where maths
wil l  help them in their  day to day
lives and in other subjects too.

In my spare t ime I  enjoy being
creative by knitt ing and crocheting
clothes and toys.  I  also love to read
and go on walks in the New Forest.

I  would l ike to say thank you to
everyone who has made me feel so
welcome over the last few weeks.  I t
has been a fantastic start to this
term.
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HEADTEACHERS HELLO 

I t  has been a busy fortnight at
Deer Park! Congratulations to

all  students for their  hard work
on recent exams and

assessments,  especially Year
10 who experienced ful l  exam

conditions during their
practice exams. We also

enjoyed commemorating the
80th anniversary of VE Day and
have had numerous successful

tr ips and events.  Read on to
find out more and let 's hope

the lovely weather lasts
through half  term!

Mr Jones 
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YEAR 7

YEAR 8

This certainly has been a short half-term but a busy one none the less.
I  have been very proud of how the Year group have tackled their  core exams;

we deliberately didn’t  make a big deal of these as we didn’t  want the students
to worry or get stressed but I  am pleased to say that they have shown

excellent conduct throughout so please congratulate them at home! As I
explained to the students in a recent assembly,  the exams are more to inform

us as teachers which knowledge has ‘stuck’  and what might need a recap. 
Our recent assembly was l inked to this topic as we examined mental health

and looked at strategies / t ips to keep us well-balanced and happy -
sometimes easier said than done. 

Mr Hastings also spoke to the year group regarding the importance of
attendance and the l ink between this and progress (and wellbeing).  On the

whole,  the year group has a good attendance but,  as ever,  there are areas that
can be improved!

Finally,  can I  say well  done and commiserations to our boys football  team who
lost on penalties in the f inal of  the Southampton Schools Cup. They have had a

magical season together and we are very proud of them. 

Mr Parnell  

Another half  term almost completed and what a busy one it  has been! In our recent
assemblies,  we've been thinking a lot about success.  I t 's  been great to discuss how

success isn't  just one thing – it  looks different for everyone. Whether it 's  mastering a
tricky maths problem, improving your ski l ls in PE,  creating a fantastic piece of

artwork,  or simply being a kind and supportive fr iend, your achievements are al l
important.  Remember that your personal best is something to be really proud of.

Mr Hastings has also been speaking to you about the crucial  role of attendance. Being
in school regularly makes a huge difference to your learning and how well  you can

achieve. Every lesson counts,  and being present means you don't  miss out on
important information and opportunit ies to learn and grow.

We also wanted to acknowledge your efforts during the recent Year 8 exams. We know
you put in a lot of  work,  and while these tests give us a snapshot of where you are,

they aren't  the only measure of your progress.  We've mentioned them, but our main
focus remains on your overall  learning journey and the progress you're making every

day. Well  done for approaching them with such maturity!
Now, as we head towards the break,  we hope you have a restful  and enjoyable t ime.

Come back refreshed and ready for the next part of  the year.
Keep up the great work,  Year 8!

Mr Colley
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 YEAR 9

YEAR 10

Another half  term almost completed for Year 9,  and a real opportunity to reflect on
the last few weeks.  Firstly,  i t  has been great going into lessons and seeing students

completing feedback on their  recent mock exams. The cohort approached these
admirably,  and on the whole,  the students tr ied their  absolute best.

With our second report data collection just around the corner,  I  would encourage
parents to analyse their  child’s performance in these recent exams, specif ically

looking at the gap between their  current level ,  and their  Year 11  target.  I t  is  perhaps
an opportunity to reflect on how much revision was done at home, and importantly

if  these revision techniques were effective.

Finally,  a massive well  done to the Year Group on how sensible and focused they
have been in their  EL lessons,  whilst  completing the ‘Relationships’  topic.

I  hope you all  enjoy a sunny and well  deserved rest over half  term.

Thanks,
Mr Gregory

I t  seems l ike this ½ term has only just started,  and yet we only have one more week
unti l  our next break! Despite the short ½ term, it ’s been incredibly busy for Year 10,  who

have just completed their  two weeks of mock exams. The exams offered a chance for
students to see what next year wil l  look l ike,  and having missed out on KS2 SATs at the

end of their  primary years,  i t  was the f irst  experience of exam conditions for most of
the cohort.  I ’m delighted with the way Year 10 conducted themselves throughout the
exams, and I  hope the experience supports them with how they feel  about the f inal

exams in Year 11 .  

In addition to the mock exams, Year 10 Media and Technology students had the chance
to visit  the WB studios,  home of Harry Potter.  I  was lucky enough to be involved with the

trip and I  know the students had a great day,  exploring the sets used in the f i lms and
learning about how the f i lm was created. The group were also incredibly lucky to be
given a behind-the-scenes lesson by staff  at the studios,  including a description of

props used from the real f i lms. Mr Denman l ived out a dream as he stood next to
Hagrid’s jumper!

We’ve enjoyed some lovely,  warm weather over the past couple of weeks,  and it  looks
l ike it ’s here to stay for at least one more week. Let’s hope we get some sun in the May
½ term! I  wish you and your famil ies an enjoyable rest ,  and look forward to seeing you

all  for the f inal push through Year 10.

Thanks,
Mr.  Smith



 
This half  term year 7 are studying

the world of acids and alkalis in our
chemistry topic al lowing them to

find out which is the most effective
digestion remedy on the market.

They are also looking at the
fundamentals of electrical circuits

and in biology we are looking at
human reproduction and wil l  f inish

the summer with our ecology topic.  

Year 8 wil l  be building
electromagnets to l i ft  up

paperclips,  exploring the world of
energy costs,  how this affects our
l ives as adults and how to reduce

our energy bi l ls- no excuses for
leaving l ights left  on! Finally,  year 8
wil l  be studying the geology topic of

the Earth and Atmosphere.  

After successful ly completing their
mock exams the year 9s wil l  be

studying communicable disease,
the particle model of matter and

chemical reactions including acid
strength and reactivity.  They wil l
conclude the year by looking at

radioactivity and bioenergetics.  

 

SUBJECT SPOTLIGHT: SCIENCE 
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YR 7 YR 8

YR 9 YR 10 - 

In the Science Department at Deer Park we continue to learn about the world
around us through developing our knowledge and scientif ic ski l ls in equal

measure.  Every lesson is committed to embedding knowledge to form a
strong foundation which more diff icult  concepts can be built  on and applied

both practically and in abstract.  Alongside this we offer extra curricular
activit ies including STEM club and our STEM leaders programme.

An enormous congratulations to the
year 10s for completing three mock
exams during a highly challenging

practice exam season. As we collate
their  results we can see there has been

a huge amount of success across the
cohort- well  done! In the remaining
part of the year we wil l  continue to

work through the courses whilst  taking
time to support them based on

feedback from this process.



ORGANISATION OPEN EVENT
DATES* APPLICATION DEADLINE

Richard Taunton 6th Form
College www.tauntons.ac.uk

11th June 2025 No fixed deadline(advised to apply early)

PETA Apprenticeships
www.peta.co.uk

- Click here for current vacancies

Paragon Skills Apprenticeships 
www.paragonskills.co.uk

-

Steve Willis Training
Apprenticeships
www.stevewillis.com   

- Click here for current vacancies

Apprenticeships
www.apprenticeships.gov.uk

- Click here for current vacancies
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CAREERS INFORMATION

https://www.richardtaunton.ac.uk/open-events/
https://www.richardtaunton.ac.uk/open-events/
http://www.peta.co.uk/
https://careers.peta.co.uk/
http://www.paragonskills.co.uk/
http://www.stevewillis.com/
https://stevewillis.com/apprenticeships/
http://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/
https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/apprentices/browse-apprenticeships
https://www.richardtaunton.ac.uk/open-events/
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CAREERS INFORMATION

https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/apprentices/about-apprenticeships#Whatisanapprenticeship


VE DAY
To mark the 80th anniversary of VE Day on Thursday 8th May, the History Department and

the wider school community have been commemorating in a number of ways.  

On Friday 2nd May, 18 Ks3 and Ks4 pupils were selected for their  sustained attitude to
learning and bri l l iant engagement in History lessons.  Pupils were offered the opportunity
to engage in a WW2 Ration Baking workshop, in which they worked in teams to recreate

recipes used in WW2. Pupils baked and tested recipes such as Mayonnaise chocolate
cake, carrot cookies and vinegar cake.

On Thursday 8th May all  pupils started their  day with a VE day themed tutor session.  This
session introduced our pupils to VE day,  and discussed the importance of remembering
the sacrif ices made by those involved in World War Two. Our atrium was decorated with

handmade bunting,  made by pupils across Ks3 and Ks4,  and our pupils who are members
of uniformed organisations outside of school ,  such as cadets,  Scouts or Guides were

invited to to wear the uniform of their  organisation into school.  During break and
lunchtime, our fantastic catering team lead by Chef Angie played music from the t ime

period,  and adapted our catering offering to reflect the anniversary.    

Later on in the day,  a selection of Ks3 History pupils were invited to attend a l ive webinar
hosted by the Army. This experience was entit led ‘VE Day - Victory in the words of serving

soldiers. ’  and offered the opportunity for pupils to explore a detailed history of WW2,
including key turning points and moments such as the evacuation of Dunkirk,  and D Day.

On Thursday afternoon, we were lucky enough to be joined by residents of Snowdrop
Place Care home, as we enjoyed a VE day celebration.  Pupils were able to interview

Margaret,  John and Ir is to better understand their  experiences of World War Two, and
how the war went on to shape their  childhoods and early l i fe.  Pupils particularly enjoyed

speaking with Ir is ,  who has recently celebrated her 100th birthday, and worked in a
munitions factory during the war.  

Thankyou to everyone who contributed to,  or got involved in our VE day celebrations.  
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MAC Drama Trip 

Our Key Stage 3 students recently embarked on an enriching tr ip to the local
college to watch a wonderful  adaptation of Michael Morpurgo's beloved

novel ,  'The Butterf ly L ion' .
The talented college performers brought Bertie 's heartwarming story to l i fe

with great ski l l  and imagination.  From the vast plains of Afr ica to the
famil iar landscapes of England, the students were drawn into the powerful

tale of an extraordinary fr iendship between a young boy and a magnif icent
white l ion.

The performance beautiful ly explored themes of fr iendship,  memory,  and our
connection to the natural world,  leaving a lasting impression on our

students.  I t  was a fantastic opportunity for them to experience storytel l ing in
a new and engaging way, and the journey home was f i l led with thoughtful
reflections on the play's poignant message. A big thank you to the college

for hosting us and for such a memorable theatrical experience!
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Tech Truck

TechTruck came to visit  us on Tuesday 6th May to show year 9 ICT and
Computing students some cool new tech; including the HoloLens,

SpheroBOLT and 3D printer.  

This gave students a f irst  hand experience of how new technologies
work and also l inked to their  ICT GCSE coursework; where they have to

create Augmented Reality apps.

Tech Truck also gave a talk on where IT and Computing could take
students post-school.  This was very insightful  and we have added l inks

to careers to their  Google Classrooms for you to look through.

Thank you to everyone involved - there was a huge buzz amongst the
students and lots of staff  came to visit  the truck!
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Maths - mybnk Sessions

On Wednesday this week,  Year 7 students were ful ly
engaged in their  mybnk session,  diving headfirst into the

world of budgeting. Armed with the hypothetical
challenge of managing a weekly al lowance, they

thoughtful ly navigated the tr icky decisions of al locating
funds for both essential  i tems and those tempting luxury
treats.  The room buzzed with discussion as they weighed

needs against wants,  a valuable f irst  step in
understanding f inancial  responsibi l i ty.
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Warner Brothers Trip

On Wednesday 7th May we took 55 Year 10 Media and Design and Technology
students to the Warner Brothers Studio Tour (Harry Potter World) in London.
We were privi leged enough to get up close to the props and sets used in the

making of the movies.  As part of  a school tr ip,  we got extra special  access to
some items that are not part of  the main tour.  Highlights included Hagrid’s
head and costume, Voldemort 's robes and incredibly detailed copies of the

Daily Prophet and Quibbler magazine.  The students were fantastic as always
and had an amazing t ime!

















PHYSICAL EDUCATION & SPORT UPDATE 
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FIXTURES

CLUBS
Our extra curricular summer sports are now available via Edulink to book.  These

include cricket,  athletics and rounders as well  as the continuation of f lag
football ,  an alternative invasion game, with a mix of tag rugby and American

football .  See below days;

GCSE PE   
Quick f ire questions to support learning 

Year 9 - Name three types of training and their  benefits
Year 10 - What is the recommended water consumption for male and

female athletes? 
Challenge - What is the difference between an isometric and isotonic

muscle contraction?

U13 Cricket Cup v Brookfield - Deer Park batting f irst  posted 95 and
bowled the opposit ion out for 55 in round 1  of  the state school county cup.

The team put some tremendous effort  in and welcomed several new
players from year 7 on debut.  

U15 Cricket League v Wildern 
DP 130-4 ,  Wildern 72-6
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SAFEGUARDING RESOURCES
Ofcom has introduced 40 new, practical measures for technology f irms to ensure they
meet their  duties under the Online Safety Act.These steps include preventing children

from easily accessing harmful content related to suicide,  self-harm, eating disorders,  and
pornography. Additionally,  online services must work to protect children from content that
is misogynistic,  violent,  hateful  or abusive,  online bullying,  and dangerous ‘challenges’  or

‘trends’ .  

What to expect from these measures:  

Safer feeds:  Platforms must f i l ter harmful content from children's personalised feeds,
especially i f  their  recommendation systems pose a medium or high r isk.

Effective age checks:  Risky services need strong age assurance to protect children from
harmful material  while al lowing adult  access to legal content.  Services with minimum age
requirements but weak checks must assume younger users and provide age-appropriate

experiences.
Fast action:  Al l  platforms must have processes to quickly review, assess,  and address

harmful content upon discovery.
More choice and support for children: Children need more control  over their  online
experience (e.g. ,  disl iking content,  managing chats,  blocking accounts,  disabling

comments) and access to supportive information regarding harmful content.
Easier reporting and complaints:  Platforms must make it  easy for children to report issues

and complain,  respond appropriately,  and provide clear terms of service.
Strong governance: Services must designate an accountable person for children's safety,

and a senior body should annually review risk management for children.
 

Firms have unti l  24th of July to record their  assessment of r isk towards children.
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UNIFORM: 
As the weather is getting hotter,  the students have been advised that they can
now wear black tai lored shorts should they wish.  Students are free to remove

jumpers in the warmer weather and wil l  be advised by the teachers when they
can take their  t ies off  during the lesson. 

A polite reminder that under no circumstances are leggings al lowed as part of
the main school uniform. 
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UPCOMING DATES

TERM DATES FOR THIS
ACADEMIC YEAR CAN BE

FOUND HERE

Polite reminder:  All  meal deals are £3.20 and
served at break 2.  The daily l imit to spend is

£7.50 unless you have asked us to cap this.  Hot
food is also available at break 1 .  I f  you recieve
the FSM allowance of £3.20,  this does not get

reset from break 1  and is to be used across the
day. I f  your child does fal l  into a negative

balance a red sl ip wil l  be issued at the off ice
and a phone call  home wil l  be made to ask to

top up the account.  We can no longer al low
purchases on overdrawn accounts.  many

thanks.  

CAR PARK

For the safety and security of al l  students and staff ,  please be reminded that
the school car park is reserved exclusively for those who hold a valid car park
pass or a Blue Badge .  We kindly request that you do not use the car park for

general drop-offs or collections (Unless you are collecting your child during the
day for an appointment).

To ensure a smooth and safe drop-off  and pick-up process,  please uti l ize the
designated drop-off  points available on Sika Avenue.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in helping us maintain a
secure environment for everyone.

https://www.deerparksecondary.org/information/term-dates/


WWW.DEERPARKSECONDARY.ORG

ABSENCES

Please, where possible, could you contact us before 8.30am if your child is unable to
attend school. Absences can be recorded via Edulink or by e-mailing

absence@deeparksecondary.org. Alternatively please call the school on 01489 351100
and select option 1 to report your child absent.

HOLIDAY FORMS

I f  you need to request an authorised absence from school ,  for example
for holidays,  attending family funerals,  etc Parents wil l  now need to

complete an online google form. This should make it  easier for parents
to complete.  The l ink for the form is here.

Lost Property

All  lost property is kept in the Library (LRC).  I f
your child(ren) has lost anything, please ask

them to collect anything that belongs to
them. Items wil l  be kept for 3 weeks and then
donated. Please help us to get items back to

your child by clearly labeling items. 
 Thank you.

mailto:absence@deeparksecondary.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdp5yddZcSDrAybsXs37Q7A0na6dygD5VwZmMQmzL0tmY4HHQ/viewform
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Come and see the i2i  team at the
Get Into Teaching event in

Portsmouth on the 20th May. We wil l
be on hand to answer your questions
about our training opportunit ies and
the DfE wil l  also be in attendance to
answer any questions you may have

about the application process!

These free events are a great
opportunity to:

Get expert advice on funding and
your application

Talk to teachers and course
providers

Connect with other people that are
also considering a career in

teaching

We are reaching out to our wonderful  school community to see if  any
individuals or businesses would be interested in sponsoring new kits

for our talented young athletes in Football ,  Cricket,  Netball ,  or
Athletics.

Providing our students with smart,  high-quality kits fosters team spirit ,
boosts their  confidence, and allows them to represent our school with

pride.  Sponsorship would directly contribute to the cost of these
essential  i tems.

If  you or a business you know would be keen to explore this
opportunity and make a real difference to our students'  sporting

experiences,  we would love to hear from you. Please email  the school
off ice at deerpark@deerparksecondary.org with the subject l ine

"Sports Kit  Sponsorship" to express your interest or to ask for more
information.

Thank you for your ongoing support of our school and its students.

SPORTS KIT SPONSORSHIP
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